
I was a student in public schools in a community where many of my friends were in the local 
Catholic elementary school connected to our church. My family could send my brother and me to 
the local public school. It was hard as a kid to understand why my friends from church and 
activities went to a different school than me, but as an adult, I now understand. My brother had 
needs that could not be met at a private school. I struggled with reading, and our local public 
school had reading specials to enhance the instruction I received in the classroom. Now, as a 
public-school teacher and mother believe wholeheartedly that their choice was the best for our 
family. Those services we received wouldn’t have been as possible if public funds had gone to the 
private school in our area. As a kindergarten teacher, I see students start in private schools and 
then come into public school classrooms after their needs have not been met in those locations. 
As a mother, I have a child who is on an IEP for dyslexia and receives not only special education 
services but also reading interventions through a reading specialist. Private schools do not have to 
accept everyone. Private schools do not have to meet the needs of every student like public 
schools. Private schools do not have the same regulations and expectations as public schools. 
Therefore, public dollars should not be used for private education. Every parent should have a 
choice on what is best for their child. However, public dollars are meant for the free inappropriate 
education that public schools provide. I encourage you to oppose any bill that gives public dollars 
to private schools. 
  
Thank you for your time 

Monica Klein  


